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It is always interesting to hear about how dowsing may be used in a person’s job or 
work place. A conversation arose on Rosemoor lawn with a member of the public who 
was telling me how he had used dowsing in desperation to find a water pipe running 
across a client’s garden. He was doing some ground works and whilst it was known 
there was a water pipe under the garden, no one knew where it was. Having dug 
numerous holes he could not find it so rang his father for advice who suggested 
dowsing for it which is what he did with a bit of wire, having never dowsed before. He 
successfully located the pipe saving a lot of time and further disruption to the garden. 

He had not dowsed since, so we walked over the lawn and he found water and energy 
lines. We muscle tested the negative energy line and his arm easily sank to his side 
whilst standing on the edge of the line. We talked about his current work of hedge 
planting and stone wall building. 

I asked him if he had noticed that in an established hedge line there was sometimes a 
gap where the hedge wasn’t growing or where one piece of hedge had died or had 
hardly grown. I suggested that the cause could be because a negative energy line was 
flowing under it. With “permission” this could be changed to positive, or diverted now 
he knew he could dowse with confidence. Without doing this, replanting would be a 
waste of time and money and could save a client both. 

He then shared an observation that had baffled him when out in open country building 
stone walls. He noticed that for much of the time he and his work mates could make 
good progress but there were some days when for no apparent reason the whole team 
was lethargic and very little progress was made, and this could not be explained by an 
excess of lager the night before or Exeter City losing again. We speculated that a 
possible cause was that the work was taking place in an area of strong negative earth 
energy and that next time he could dowse for this and then either move the energy 
and/or ask for protection for him and his work mates. 

What became apparent was that a pair of dowsing rods which stayed in his tool box, 
now looked like an essential piece of kit to bring to every work location. 

 


